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Morris & District

                                           Chamber of Commerce

Minutes 

Monday April 9, 2012

Burkes

In attendance:Bruce Third  (Vice-President), Susan Chartier(Treasurer), Ruth Murray(Town Of Morris), Cheryl Crick(Administrative Assistant),Andy Anderson(Secretary) Pat Schmidtke(Director),Cheryl Rempel, Ralph Groening, Gavin van de Linde, Melissa Lewis, Lisa Weise(Director),Ed Voth

Executive Minutes

Meeting Called to order at 11:37P.M

Agenda Presented by Bruce Third

Motion Moved by Ruth Murray

Motion to accept agenda as presented by Voth  CARRIED

Minutes

Moved Lisa Wiebe

Motion to accept minutes of the previous meeting by Susan Chartier    CARRIED

Correspondence

-Travel Manitoba

-Email for cost of adding new calendar to website

General Meeting

Treasurer Report by Susan Chartier

Moved by Susan Chartier

Motion to accept Treasurer Report by Ruth Murray  CARRIED 

Membership Report by Andy Anderson

-Andy has extra Travel Manitoba books if anyone needs them.

-Made membership Certificates. 

-68 memberships so far.  Our goal this year was 75

-More memberships seem to come in when we mail out reminders and application forms

-requested to see if anything could be done to streamline the invoices.  Melissa says she has a data base to cross reference and will do it in the fall.

Moved By Andy Anderson

Motion to accept Membership Report by Pat Schmidtke CARRIED

Administrative Assistant Report- Cheryl Crick

· Reported on updates to website and Facebook.

· Started working on history of the Morris and District Chamber of Commerce page for the website

· Put up poster about reminders of the new website and meeting dates.

· We need to get into our office and purge.  Melissa has agreed this fall to me in going through old  papers and shredding

· Reported on Julie cost to have new calendar add to website

· General office duties

Moved By Melissa Lewis

Motion to accept Membership Report by Pat Schmidtke CARRIED

Old Business

1)Stampede Kick Off

- Band has been hired by Susan

-Will be downtown

-Pat reports that businesses seem to be on board with the Stampede kick off

-Pony ride thoughts? $650.00 is a large expense.  Melissa will check into it.

2) Calendar will remain the same on the website and will see if we need to add a new one in the fall.

New Business

-Dana Lachun from Triple R host and event for business that will be affected by this summer construction. Friday April 13,2012 at 7:30AM at the Morris Golf Course

- Welcome packages …What should be the  Chambers role? New Businesses should get some sort of welcome .  1St  Year membership should be free.  Andy & Cheryl will meet with some ideas.

- Welcome Packages should be presented to new families that move to our town.  Welcome Committee of  Pat, Bruce and Lisa will meet with some ideas.

- Will wait on Envelopes and Stationary till we see what Town of  Morris is doing with its branding to see if we can join them.

Guest Speaker – Mayor van der Linde

- Spoke about road construction for upcoming year.. Will be starting end of May . Starting at north side working south.  Should be an easier year as all drainage is done. Please contact Town Of Morris if any concerns in regards to access.  Money has been approved to Morris Chamber for signage. Public works will put the signs up.

Members Reports

Andy Anderson

- Spoke  about the group insurance plan.

Ed Voth 

- Spoke about the Pembina Valley Tourism.  Will discuss more with us about this after he attends their AGM.  Reported that 60000 people from Minnesota drive through .

Ralph Groening

- Spoke about the bridge closure of Hwy 23 East needs to be address as to the impact on the businesses and community in the future.

* Meeting dates need to be address for maybe different days. Cheryl Crick is to add this to our next agenda

Adjournment of meeting at  1:05 P.M

Moved by Bruce Third

Motions to accept adjournment  Lisa Wiebe

Carried

Next meeting will be at Morris Golf Course Monday May 14, 2012

